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Senate Panel Approves Revenue Measure for TEA-21 Reauthorization 
This morning, the Senate Finance Committee marked up and passed a revenue measure that provides the necessary financing to support a $284 billion, six year surface transportation reauthorization bill.
The “Highway Reauthorization and Excise Tax Simplification Act of 2005” would authorize the continuation of the Highway Trust Fund through 2011 and extend the 18.4 cents per gallon federal gas tax.
Although the measure keeps the surface transportation bill at a level of funding that has been endorsed by the White House, key Republican senators, including Charles Grassley (R-Iowa), Chairman of the Finance Committee, have expressed a strong desire to increase funding levels.  Such a move, if successful, will set up a showdown between the President and Congressional leadership.  
With today’s action in the Finance Committee, all four committees of jurisdiction in the Senate have now completed their respective portions of TEA-21 reauthorization.  The next step will be for the Senate leadership to combine all four elements of the bill and bring the legislation to the Senate floor.  The exact timing of floor action has yet to be determined.
If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
